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Project management 

Successful applicants are required to submit periodic reports detailing progress against agreed 

milestones. Payments are only made once action against these milestones is verified. Closure reports 

have been produced once each project has been completed. These are posted on the TfL website 

Legal interface 

Robust and effective interfaces exist with both Commercial and Litigation legal teams. These have 

been used as required and provided input  when setting up the initial charging scheme as well as any 

specific legal queries around section 159 agreements.  

Reporting and assurance 

Sufficient reporting processes are in place via periodic, closure and annual reports. All are uploaded 

directly onto the TfL website in full or as a summarised format.. Approved projects provide a project 

progress report to the committee for review and a closure report is published after scheme completion 

on the TfL website.  The annual monitoring reports track the benefits provided by the Lane Rental 

Scheme compared to parts of the network not covered by the scheme. The committee also provides 

an annual financial summary of net income. 

Assurance is carried out by the Lane Rental team prior to approval and during each projects lifetime. 

This assurance is subsequently discussed by the Lane Rental Committee members. No monies are 

paid out to applicant without approval by this committee.  

Conclusion 

The processes evidenced throughout this audit identified that there is generally a sound system of 

internal control designed to meet the organisation’s objectives with regard to the use of surplus funds 

generated by the Lane Rental Scheme. 

Based on our findings the controls around Lane Rental Governance are well controlled.  

 










